

Covid -19: The Truth and Lies Behind the Pandemic Samantha Taki

This last year has been so overwhelming, to say the least, and I have had a roller coaster of emotions. However, I have had to shut down or squash my feelings, I've been told look at the bright side, it's going to get better, it's only temporary, and the best one yet, we'll get through this together. What a crock. How can we get through this together when we haven't been able to see family and friends for over a year or more now? I've had my thoughts and statements rejected or passed over, I've had the subject changed more times than I can count, and so many calls where people just suddenly "have to go". It's like they don't want to hear the truth, or want to keep their heads buried in the sand. I am not sure what the case is, but wishful thinking or hiding the truth is not going to make it better.

I have even been called a xenophobe because I lashed out at the Chinese government. Some people that I thought were reasonable people aren't listening to the fact that I am not attacking or hate the Chinese people. I hate what Xi Jinping is doing to the world and no one seems to notice or care. Last year I even had an acquaintance ask me if I blamed her young daughter for starting the virus because she was made in China. I was dumbfounded. How could she seriously accuse me of blaming an innocent little girl of something like that? It's like blaming my Japanese-American husband of being responsible of the attack on Pearl Harbor even though he wasn't even born yet. I seriously didn't know how to answer at first. I was hurt very badly, and rendered speechless. For those who know me know that doesn't happen very often, lol. It's frightening what people ignore, bury, or just pretend isn't happening because it's easier than the scary alternative.

I don't know how many people I've tried to tell the truth to about Xi Jinping and his corrupted Chinese Communist followers. Some people still don't believe this nightmare started in Wuhan, China. I don't know how many people have said to me, "It's just a virus and they happen all the time. This one is just more deadly". That last one really makes me sad and even angrier. Everyone, including the media, insists on calling it Covid-19 or the Coronavirus pandemic. While those are technically the scientific names, it diminishes the real culprits and tries to bring some anonymity to Xi Jinping and his corrupted people. I have tiled this article "Covid -19: The Truth and Lies Behind the Pandemic" so people will know what it's about. However, unless it is a scientific term being used, I will always refer to this vicious virus as the Wuhan virus or the China virus.

Our Governor and many across the US share daily and weekly stats on how many people their state has "lost" due to the pandemic. This is beyond frustrating and irritating as these people aren't dead due to an accident or misadventure, they were murdered. EVERY SINGLE PERSON DEAD DUE TO THIS HORRIFIC PANDEMIC WAS MURDERED. I will say it again - EVERY SINGLE PERSON DEAD DUE TO THIS HORRIFIC PANDEMIC WAS MURDERED. That also doesn't include those that have died because of the Wuhan virus. I have several people I know suffering due to the effects of this nightmare and I even had a beautiful friend die due to the fact that she couldn't get the care she needed because of this needless pandemic.

Xi Jinping and his corrupted followers lied, detained journalists, hid the truth, probably killed to keep it covered up (I wouldn't put anything past him) and even blamed other countries. He is a hideous man, leading a dreadful government. Sadly no one seems to care to do anything about it. During the height of the lockdown last April or May, and after the killing of George Floyd people were storming the capitol buildings and police stations demanding justice and fighting to get their businesses back open. However, we haven't heard one peep about holding XI responsible for all the murders around the world. Granted what happened to Floyd was terrible and justice needs to be served, but what about for all those innocent lives who were also murdered?

Many times I hear someone say we are fighting a silent enemy or an invisible enemy. NO we are not, it has a name and it's Xi Jinping. In this article will help show how corrupted he and his pathetic government is. I know it probably won't change anything, but it may help me move on and get past all this anger and frustration I have been feeling for the last year. I hope one day I can hug my family and friends again. As of this writing it's been almost a year and a half. If you find this article helpful or useful please share it. I want as many people as possible to know the truth. Please STOP buying Chinese goods. Yes, it may cost a few cents more, but it is so worth it to show that we will now lie down and let him get away with murder without any consequences. I don't feel this is AT ALL enough, but apparently that is all we can do.

With all the background noise of last year, many have lost the real reason we are living this dreadful existence day after day wondering when it will all end. We have been bombarded by more fears at once than we have ever had to deal with at one time. One of the following is bad enough, but having to deal with them all at once is unbelievable. The world has had to deal with a loss of loved ones, the loss of jobs, the loss of once in a lifetime events and memories, loss of time with family and friends, fear of losing loved ones or never seeing them again, the frustration of trying to work from home while trying to teach your child school, shaming on social media or bullying, having to say goodbye to a loved one over a zoom call, the thought of suicide or dealing with depression, the fear of losing your house or loss of house, racial injustice issues, not being able to hold a funeral for a loved one, feeling like a trapped animal, political

unrest, weddings and celebrations canceled or postponed, loss of freedom to travel and explore non virtually (boring), and lately cancel culture. With all this going on people have forgotten, or just don't care about the real reason we are in the horrendous situation in the first place. I REFUSE to let that happen. I may not have much influence, but I will make my voice heard as loud as I can, and for as long as I can.

In this article I will show you the truth and lies behind this nightmare and why we can't let all this fog or haze distract us from the truth. This ghastly virus started in Wuhan China and anyone who debates that needs to do some research. I have compiled a HUGE list of said research to prove my point and help you understand what REALLY happened and not what Xi Jinping and his worthless followers want you to believe. It is shocking and eye-opening especially if you haven't been able to hear because of the noise and disasters of the last year. I know this article probably won't change much, as I am only one person, but again it may help me move on and get past all this anger and frustration I have been feeling for the last year.

Before I share more about the failure of Xi and the Chinese government I want to share part of a statement shared in an article by Paul Miller in March of 2020. He writes that a global pandemic does not happen every time a novel infectious pathogen emerges. It happens when there is an absence of accurate information about the pathogen and a failure of basic public services—in this case, the failure to regulate food and marketplaces to prevent the transmission of pathogens, and the failure to shut down transportation and control movement once it spreads. When authorities regulate public health, share information about a pathogen, and cooperate to control its movement, diseases are contained and pandemics are unlikely.

He also states that the Chinese government, beginning in late 2019, lied and directly contributed to the creation of a global pandemic, the deaths of thousands of people, and a global economic collapse is evidently true, and they deserve blame and accountability for it. Xi Jinping did the exact opposite of what he should have done and this is why the world is grieving today. In an article written in March of 2020 by Bethany Allen-Ebrahimian, she shares a timeline of the early days of the Wuhan outbreak in China.

Dec. 10:

Wei Guixian, one of the earliest known coronavirus patients, starts feeling ill.

Dec. 16:

Patient admitted to Wuhan Central Hospital with infection in both lungs but resistant to anti-flu drugs. Staff later learned he worked at a wildlife market connected to the outbreak.

Dec. 27:

Wuhan health officials are told that a new coronavirus is causing the illness.

Dec. 30:

Ai Fen, a top director at Wuhan Central Hospital, posts information on WeChat about the new virus. She was reprimanded for doing so and told not to spread information about it.

Wuhan doctor Li Wenliang also shares information on WeChat about the new SARS-like virus. He is called in for questioning shortly afterward.

Wuhan health commission notifies hospitals of a "pneumonia of unclear cause" and orders them to report any related information.

Dec 31:

In an article written by Gerry Shin, et al, Wuhan health officials confirm 27 cases and linked the outbreak to the Huanan Seafood Wholesale Market, a destination for shoppers looking for all manner of live animals, and quickly shut it down.

China tells the World Health Organization's China office about the cases of an unknown illness.

While scientists and public health experts scrambled to collect more information, China's security services tried to smother it.

Jan. 1:

An official at the Hubei Provincial Health Commission orders labs, which had already determined that the novel virus was similar to SARS, to stop testing samples and to destroy existing samples.

In the same article by Gerry Shih, et al, Wuhan Public Security Bureau summoned eight people for posting and spreading "rumors" about Wuhan hospitals receiving SARS-like cases — detentions that were reported on WeChat and "Xinwen Lianbo," a newscast watched by tens of millions.

The police followed up in the state-run Xinhua News Agency with a chilling warning. "The police call on all netizens to not fabricate rumors, not spread rumors, not believe rumors," the Wuhan authorities said, adding that they encouraged Web users to "jointly build a harmonious, clear and bright cyberspace."

Jan. 2:

Chinese researchers map the new coronavirus' complete genetic information. This information is not made public until Jan. 9.

Jan. 7:

Xi Jinping becomes involved in the response.

Jan. 9:

China announces it has mapped the coronavirus genome.

Jan. 11-17:

Important prescheduled CCP meeting held in Wuhan. During that time, the Wuhan Health Commission insists there are no new cases.

Jan. 13:

First coronavirus case reported in Thailand, the first known case outside China.

Jan. 14:

WHO announces Chinese authorities have seen "no clear evidence of human-to-human transmission of the novel coronavirus."

Jan. 15:

The patient who becomes the first confirmed U.S. case leaves Wuhan and arrives in the U.S., carrying the coronavirus.

Jan. 18:

The Wuhan Health Commission announces four new cases.

Annual Wuhan Lunar New Year banquet. Tens of thousands of people gathered for a potluck.

Jan. 19:

Beijing sends epidemiologists to Wuhan.

Jan. 20:

The first case announced in South Korea.

Zhong Nanshan, a top Chinese doctor who is helping to coordinate the coronavirus response, announces the virus can be passed between people.

Jan. 21:

The U.S. Centers for Disease Control and Prevention confirms the first coronavirus case in the United States.

CCP flagship newspaper People's Daily mentions the coronavirus epidemic and Xi's actions to fight it for the first time.

China's top political commission in charge of law and order warns that "anyone who deliberately delays and hides the reporting of [virus] cases out of his or her own self-interest will be nailed on the pillar of shame for eternity."

Jan. 23:

Wuhan and three other cities are put on lockdown. Right around this time, approximately 5 million people leave the city without being screened for the illness.

Jan. 24-30:

China celebrates the Lunar New Year holiday. Hundreds of millions of people are in transit around the country as they visit relatives and friends. As long as they had their fun I guess it was worth it, NOT.

As you can see the lies and cover-ups began in December of 2019, and Xi Jinping didn't respond to any claims for over a month while he tried to figure out the best way to twist the information and not let it get out that it started in Wuhan. If he had closed his borders, keeping this disease in his own county instead of trying to figure out a way to hide and twist the truth, the world probably wouldn't be suffering like we are today. Then again, that would mean we were talking about a man with a concise and some compassion, which it doesn't look like he has either.

Gerry Shih, et al, also state in their above referenced article that in a study published in March of 2020 indicated that if XI and his horrible regime had acted three weeks earlier than they did the number of coronavirus cases could have been reduced by 95% and its geographic spread limited. He is a deplorable man who showed that he doesn't care about the murder of his own people, much less those of the entire world. "Everything was down to not collecting

cases, not letting the public know." said Dali Yang, a prominent scholar of China's governance system at the University of Chicago. "They were still pushing ahead, wanting to keep up appearances." Without clear government warnings, people kept traveling — both within and beyond China. Xi was and is more interested in their pathetic image than the lives of his people and the world. Again, he is a horrible wretched human being.

In an interview with the Chinese magazine, Renwu, or People, Kily Kuo states that Ai Fen, director of the emergency at Wuhan Central hospital, said she was reprimanded after alerting her superiors and colleagues of a Sars-like virus seen in patients in December. "If I had known what was to happen, I would not have cared about the reprimand. I would have *expletive * talked about it to whoever, where ever I could," she said in the interview.

As stated earlier Wuhan doctor Li Wenliang shares information on WeChat about the new SARS-like virus in late December. Seven people were in quarantine, the symptoms were similar to Sars, and doctors should consider wearing protective equipment to prevent infection, he said. He posted a snippet of an RNA analysis finding "SARS coronavirus" and extensive bacteria colonies in a patient's airways, according to a chat transcript that he and other chat members later shared online.

According to Tucker Reals and BBC News, just four days later, officials visited him and accused him of having "severely disturbed the social order." They presented him with an official letter, stating: "We solemnly warn you: If you keep being stubborn, with such impertinence, and continue this illegal activity, you will be brought to justice — is that understood?" He signed it. Nothing liked being threatened I guess.

Sadly Emma Graham-Harrison with the Guardian reports that within a week he himself was infected and while fighting this horrible disease, he also decided to fight the government, going public with details of how he had been silenced in the name of stability. He shared documents online and carried out interviews via text message, helping reporters piece together an alarming picture of official incompetence and negligence in the very period when containment might have been most possible. Instead it was all just covered up instead, again.

According to an article written by Jackie Salo, Chinese health care workers admitted in secret tapes that they knew how dangerous COVID-19 was when it first emerged in Wuhan, but were pressured into lying about it. "We knew this virus transmitted from human to human. But when we attended a hospital meeting, we were told not to speak out," one doctor said in a covertly recorded interview for the ITV documentary "Outbreak: The Virus That Shook The World." Doctors from the original epicenter of Wuhan were captured claiming that the virus was spreading rapidly in the early days of the health crisis, despite government officials reporting no new cases for 12 days after Jan. 5.

Others alleged the government also lied about there being no deaths until Jan. 9. "There were deaths every day in the early days," a person identified as a senior medical professional said. Another doctor recalled knowing that the virus was deadly as early as December 2019. "Actually, at the end of December or beginning of January, the relative of someone I know died of this virus," the doctor claimed. It is just a bunch of more lies.

Xi Jinping and his worthless followers were so worried about the word getting out about their vile virus they did everything they could to keep a lid on it, including shutting down "dangerous" media. In the early days of the virus, several citizen journalists were arrested by authorities after reporting on the Wuhan outbreak. Li Zehua, who traveled to Wuhan to report after another Chen Quishi's disappearance, went missing in early February but was released in April. Fang Bin, a Wuhan resident, went missing at the same time but has not been seen since. Internet users rallied around the missing journalists, in particular Chen, who was taken on the same day that whistleblower doctor, Li Wenliang, died.

According to an article by BBC News shared on Feb 6, 2020, Li Zehua is a Chinese citizen journalist who went to Wuhan in February, while looking for fellow journalist Chen Qiushi, who had went missing. On February 26th Li said he was driving in Wuhan when people in another car told him to stop. Instead of stopping, he sped up, saying he was "confused" and in "fear". He was chased and drove for 30km [19 miles], with part of the journey uploaded to YouTube with the title "SOS". He arrived at his accommodation and began live-streaming before "several" people in police or security uniforms knocked on a nearby door. He turned off the light and sat silently while the officers knocked on other doors, and eventually his. He ignored them but three hours later they knocked again. He opened the door and was taken to a police station, where he had fingerprints and blood samples taken, before being taken to an "interrogation room". He was told he was "suspected of disturbing public order", but was told there would be no penalty. However he was still held for weeks before being released in April.

BBC also reported in an article about the disappearance of Chen Qiushi who is a video journalist who covered the Hong Kong protests. He was harassed and ultimately muzzled by Chinese authorities following his return to the mainland. His Chinese social media accounts, which reportedly had a following of more than 700,000 people, were deleted. In late January he decided to travel to Wuhan to report on the worsening coronavirus outbreak. On 7 February a video was shared on his Twitter account featuring his mother, who said he had gone missing the day before. Later Chen's friend Xu Xiaodong alleged in a YouTube video that Mr. Chen had been forcibly quarantined. He states "Qiushi is still under the supervision of a certain agency and hasn't come home yet,"

I haven't been able to find much else on his except in an article posted by Guo Ruio that after being held for seven months, he is now staying with his parents in the country's east under close surveillance, according to several sources. It sounds like this poor citizen is still living a nightmare just for telling the truth.

According to an article written by Yew Lun Tian, Fang Bin is a Chinese citizen journalist who posted videos about the coronavirus situation in the city of Wuhan resurfaced after going missing for almost two months, saying in a YouTube video that he had been forcibly quarantined. A video he published on Feb. 20 showed temporary porters being hired to transport corpses of people who apparently died of the coronavirus. It was viewed 850,000 times on YouTube, which is blocked in China. Days later, he posted live video footage of the police coming to his home. Apparently sharing the truth got them all riled up and they had him arrested.

When Xi Jinping wasn't busy trying to hide the fact that he was killing people all over the world, and having those who reported the truth arrested, he was busy making up lies and trying to twist the truth. Here is an article by Javier Hernandez sharing some of the absurd things that XI's has tried to use. At one point China said Italy was to blame. Others yet say the pandemic started in India. His pathetic party is so eager to do anything to muddy the waters and try to shift the blame somewhere else, anywhere else, just to save face. While he is playing games, billions of people are suffering physically and emotionally, and millions of people have died. All in a desire to hold onto something that he never had from the rest of the world; respect.

Another lie roaming around is that packaged food from overseas might have initially brought the virus to China. Chinese officials say they have detected the virus on pork from Germany, shrimp from Ecuador, salmon from Norway and other products. While the World Health Organization says the probability of becoming infected from coming into contact with food and food packaging is low, Chinese officials have doubled down on the theory. However, even if the virus could spread through frozen goods, experts say packaged food alone cannot explain why the first major outbreak took place in Wuhan.

If these ridiculous statements didn't make me laugh, the fact that he tried to blame Spain again as the culprit gave me a real laugh that I haven't had in over a year. How gullible do they think we are? Before I share what was said about Spain, I have to stop and clear up a misconception that I have had to clear up from many people since the Wuhan virus destroyed our lives as we knew it. Many people actually believe that the Spanish flu of 1918-1919 started in Spain. While there are many theories as to where it started, it definitely did not start in Spain, more on that in a moment. I have done a lot of research on the Spanish Flu as I lost two great-great-grandparents to that pandemic and I firmly believe that that virus also started in China. That pandemic was also a respiratory virus which China is known for spreading (look

them up on your own as this article is about Covid-19, but there are too many that have come from that region to ignore it – H1N1, Sars. bird flu, H5N1, etc). What do you think they are always wearing their stupid masks?

As I said earlier, no matter what you believe or heard about the Spanish Flu, it did not start in Spain. On History.com Even Andrew shares that the flu epidemic started during World War 1 and Spain was one of only a few major European countries to remain neutral during the war. Therefore, Spanish media was free to report on it in gory detail. News of the sickness first made headlines in Madrid in late-May 1918, and coverage only increased after the Spanish King Alfonso XIII came down with the flu himself. Since nations undergoing a media blackout could only read in-depth accounts from Spanish news sources, they naturally assumed that the country was the pandemic's ground zero. Thus it became known as the Spanish Flu.

As I said earlier, the fact that China is trying to blame Spain again for something that they are not responsible for is ludicrous. In an article written by Liu Caiyu in June of 2020, China states the presence of COVID-19 in Spain's sewage offers a clue on the virus' existence, either in people or animals, before they reported its first COVID-19 patient in December 2019. They say that research led by the University of Barcelona showed the presence of the virus in samples of wastewater in Barcelona in March 2019, and infections were present before knowing of any case of COVID-19 in any part of the world. So they want us to believe that this deadly virus sat around for 9 months in Spain just hanging out until it decided to start infecting and killing people in China? Really? I'll repeat, how gullible do they think we are? They might fool some, but not me. I've done my research, thank you very much.

I hope this article has helped open your eyes to the corruption and agenda of Xi Jinping and try to see and hear past all of the background noise distracting people from the truth. I hope you see that it is NOT just a virus, and there is NOT a silent enemy. It has a name and a face and I sincerely hope this article has shown you how evil he is. I hope I've shown the lengths he has and will go to in order to try and control people in China and around the world.

What I can't believe, or understand I should say, is the lengths that he and his pathetic followers will go to in order to keep up images that nobody cares about. I care about the innocent lives murdered because of their vanity, the time lost with friends and family, and the warmth of a friendly hug. I miss those days so bad and can't wait until this nightmare we are living is over. If I ever have to hear pandemic, Covid, Corona (unless it's a beer, lol), social distance, masks, 6 ft (2 meters) apart, lockdowns, etc one more time I will literally scream. Life is too short not to be able to enjoy the things we should be able to enjoy and not have to worry about going back to the car because you forgot your stupid mask, or having to sign up to visit someplace in advance. WE ARE NOT IN CHINA and shouldn't have to live like we are.

As I said earlier PLEASE STOP BUYING CHINESE PRODUCTS. Yes, it may cost a few cents more, but it is so worth it to show that we will now lie down and let him get away with murder without any consequences. I don't feel this is AT ALL enough, but apparently that is all we can do. Hopefully someone with a bigger voice one day will stand up and say ENOUGH IS ENOUGH and demand justice from the communist murderer Xi Jinping and his doleful followers. Until then I will do my part and do my best to not buy items made in China. Will you please join me? Also please share this information and help spread the word the media is trying to hide. What are they afraid of I wonder?

Sadly it may be extremely difficult to eliminate everything made or brought in from China as they are sneakily little you know what's. However, here are some ways and helpful tips to NOT buy Chinese products.

Apparently groceries are one of the hardest Chinese products to keep out of your house. Jennifer Pifer shares some of the food products that come from China, and they may surprise you. Take an American staple like apple juice. The USDA says 50 percent of the apple juice imported in the United States today comes from China. That's an estimated 161,000 tons of apple juice compared to the 110,000 tons produced in the United States, according to the USDA. Garlic and pine nuts are also big exports. So are instant coffee and dried berries like the ones found in breakfast cereal.

One thing to note is that the US requires labels on seafood to mark where it came from. However, that's the exception. With most foods, companies are not required to label where ingredients come from, only where the food was packaged or processed. That means it is possible a frozen dinner, for example, could have 20 different ingredients from 20 different countries, food analysts say. Again, with these sneaky you know what's, it's a daunting task to eliminate everything. With that said, here is a list of items among the top food products from China brought into the United States: Apple juice, Mandarin Oranges, Confections/candy, Dried garlic, Cocoa butter, Hog guts, bladders, stomachs for sausage casings and Dry berries.

While trying to keep Chinese goods off your grocery list is quite discouraging, it is a little easier to keep out clothing, shoes, tools, etc. After doing a lot of research I found out that you can do an internet search by typing "Made in America" then type of item such as pants, watch, or whatever product you are looking for. You will usually find quite a few companies listed. Or, you can simply type in "Made in America", Made in USA", etc. Those two searches will bring up a bevy of sites for American made product.

If you aren't near a computer, there is an easy way to determine where the item was made. Look at the barcode. If the first 3 numbers are 690, 691 or 692, the product was made in China. Put it down and buy from any other country. If the numbers are 00 thru 09 to start, it's USA-made. Yeah, it might not keep out ALL Chinese products, again they are sneaky you know what's, but every item not bought sends a message. Again I ask, will you please join me? I hope this article was helpful. Please share this info with anyone and everyone that needs to hear and see the truth. Sadly it seems like it's the only thing we can do right now. If I am wrong PLEASE let me know. Thank you.

Works Cited

Allen-Ebrahimian, Bethany. "Timeline: The early days of China's coronavirus outbreak and cover-up." Axios, 18 March 2020, axios.com/timeline-the-early-days-of-chinas-coronavirus-outbreak-and-cover-up-ee65211a-afb6-4641-97b8-353718a5faab.html. 2

Andrews, Evan. "Why Was It Called the 'Spanish Flu?" History.com, 12 January 2020, history.com/news/why-was-it-called-the-spanish-flu. 11

Caiyu, Liu. "COVID-19 in Spain sewage brings origin of virus a step closer." Global Times, 27 June 2020, globaltimes.cn/content/1192756.shtml. 10

Graham-Harrison, Emma. "The whistleblower doctor who fell victim to China's coronavirus." The Guardian, 6 February 2020, theguardian.com/world/2020/feb/06/li-wenliang-coronavirus-whistleblower-doctor-profile. 12

Hernandez, Javier. "China Peddles Falsehoods to Obscure Origin of Covid Pandemic." The New York Times, 6 December 2020, nytimes.com/2020/12/06/world/asia/china-covid-origin-falsehoods.html. 9

Kuo, Lily. "Coronavirus: Wuhan doctor speaks out against authorities." The Guardian, 11 March 2020, theguardian.com/world/2020/mar/11/coronavirus-wuhan-doctor-ai-fen-speaks-out-against-authorities. 3

Miller, Paul. "Yes, Blame China for the Virus." ForeignPolicy.com, 25 March, 2020, foreignpolicy.com/2020/03/25/blame-china-and-xi-jinping-for-coronavirus-pandemic/. 14

Pifer, Jennifer. "Avoiding Chinese food products nearly impossible." CNN.com, 26 July 2007, cnn.com/2007/LIVING/wayoflife/07/26/china.products/index.html. 15

Reals, Tucker. "Chinese doctor was warned to keep quiet after sounding the alarm on coronavirus." CBS News, 4 February 2020, cbsnews.com/news/wuhan-china-doctor-warned-to-keep-quiet-after-sounding-alarm-coronavirus-december-2020-02-04/. 5

Rui, Guo. "Missing Chinese citizen journalist Chen Qiushi with parents under close watch." South China Morning Post, 24 September 2020, scmp.com/news/china/politics/article/3102757/missing-chinese-citizen-journalist-chen-qiushi-parents-under. 8

Salo, Jackie. "Health care workers admitted China lied about COVID-19, documentary claims." New York Post, 19 January 2021, nypost.com/2021/01/19/health-care-workers-admit-china-lied-about-covid-19-documentary/. 1

Shih, Gerry, et al. "Early missteps and state secrecy in China probably allowed the coronavirus to spread farther and faster." The Washington Post, 1 February 2020, washingtonpost.com/world/2020/02/01/early-missteps-state-secrecy-china-likely-allowed-coronavirus-spread-farther-faster/. 4

Tian, Yew Lun. "Chinese citizen journalist resurfaces after going missing in Wuhan." Reuters, 23 April, 2020, reuters.com/article/us-health-coronavirus-china-journalist/chinese-citizen-journalist-resurfaces-after-going-missing-in-wuhan-idUSKCN22515X. 16

"Li Zehua: Journalist who 'disappeared' after Wuhan chase reappears." BBC News, 23 April 2020, bbc.com/news/world-asia-china-52392762. 6

"Chen Qiushi: Chinese journalist missing since February 'under state supervision.", BBC News, 25 September 2020, bbc.com/news/world-asia-china-54277439. 7

Extras:

Here are a few extra articles that you might find interesting on the corruption of China led by Xi Jinping. Some of it is duplicate, but I thought you might find it interesting.

https://foreignpolicy.com/2020/02/03/wuhan-coronavirus-coverup-lies-chinese-officials-xi-jinping/

https://www.heritage.org/asia/commentary/chinas-coronavirus-lies-not-the-first-its-communist-government

https://www.reuters.com/article/us-health-coronavirus-china-journalist/chinese-citizen-journalist-resurfaces-after-going-missing-in-wuhan-idUSKCN22515X